MINUTES - FEBRUARY 8, 2022

The Gilpin Township Board of Supervisors held a their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 8, 2022, at 7:00 PM in the township municipal building. Roll call was as follows: Linda Alworth - absent; Jeremy Smail - present; Charles Stull - present; Kris Kulick - present; Kevin Miller - present; Sharon Long - present; Tim Miller - absent, Chris Fabec - present; Ted Long - present.

VISITORS WRITTEN REQUESTS:

Chris Zeigler from Armstrong Trails spoke about them applying for grants to acquire the Kiski Junction RR to create trails. They want the supervisors support with applying for their grant.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented the minutes from the previous meeting. Jeremy Smail made a motion to approve the minutes. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, read the financial report. Charles Stull made a motion to approve the report. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented a bills to be paid list. Jeremy Smail made a motion to pay the bills. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Tim Miller, Solicitor, was absent so no solicitor's report was given.

Nominations were held for the appointment of filling the vacancy on the municipal authority board. Two letters of interest were given by Bob Swarmer and Tom Dubovi. Jeremy Smail made a nomination for Bob Swarmer. Roll call vote went as follows: Jeremy Smail - yes; Charles Stull - no; Kris Kulick - yes; Kevin Miller - no. Charles Stull made a nomination for Tom Dubovi. Roll call was as follows: Jeremy Smail - no; Charles Stull - yes; Kris Kulick - no; Kevin Miller - yes. Both nominations were at a stale mate of 2-2. At this time, Linda Alworth was called and filled in to what was taking place. Linda Alworth cast her vote for Tom Dubovi. Motion carried 3-2.

Jeremy Small made a motion to appoint Bob Swarmer to the KVA Representative vacant seat. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Jeremy Smail made a motion to adopt the memorandum of understanding with the police. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried,

Charles Stull made a motion to accept Chad Shoupe's letter of resignation as a full time officer but asking for part time enrollment. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Kevin Miller made a motion to move William Rapone from part time status to full time status as of February 1st. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

Kevin Miller made a motion hire Hunter Tackett as a full time officer. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to hire Jodi Greizer as part time patrolman with a salary of 90% rate while on probation, 95% for 1 year followed by full rate. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to advertise for the PMRS ordinance. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried,

Charles Stull made a motion to approve the resolution from PMRS. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

Chris Fabec, Chief, read the police report this month. Kris Kulick made a motion to approve the report. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Zoning Officer, read the zoning report. Charles Stull made a motion to approve the report. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

There was no dog report this month.

Ted Long, Foreman, was read his road report for the month. Kris Kulick made a motion to approve the report. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

VISITORS:

Bob George of 112 Newton Lane wanted to thank the road department for taking care of the roads.

Rob Pastva of 147 Sportsman Road spoke thanking the board again for the help with funding and grants.

Kris Kulick made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:32 PM.

Sharon Long Secretary Treasurer